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The Kinder Space grant provides hands-on                       

experiences incorporating engineering and    

crafting materials, STEM tasks, technology,               

robotics, and more.   See Page 5. 

The Piano Anywhere! grant allows students without at 

home pianos to continue building their skills through 

additional practice.  See page 4. 

https://www.facebook.com/FultonSchoolsFoundation
mailto:ExDir@FultonSchoolsFoundation.org?subject=FPSF
http://fultonschoolsfoundation.org/
https://twitter.com/FPSfdnorg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

     Page 2                                     A LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

From the President — Jane Bell 

 

Despite our struggles with COVID during the year there have been many positives during 

2021. The Foundation continues to look for ways to help Fulton Public Schools. Though class     

reunions were difficult to organize, the Foundation was still able to fund 10 classroom grants to 

teachers for the current school year. A complete list can be found on pages 4 and 5. 

At the end of 2020 spring semester four scholarships were given by the Foundation to help             

graduating seniors continue their education. 

After several cancellations because of COVID, the sixth annual Gala celebration took place on              

August 7. This event is a grand celebration of our schools, teachers, and alumni. Grant recipients 

and teachers were honored for their special services to students and the reunion classes of 1964, 

1969, and 1999 were recognized. In addition, four people were inducted in the Alumni and                 

Educator Hall of Fame. Read about these honorees on pages 10 and 11.  All in all, it was a                  

wonderful evening of celebration! Our seventh annual Gala is scheduled for April 2, 2022. Please 

plan to attend. 

The Fulton Public Schools Foundation mission is 

to enhance the experience of students in our 

schools. We work hard to finds ways and means to 

do just that. Donations from all of you make those 

contributions possible. All of our donors are              

important to the Foundation and Fulton Public 

Schools. Please consider making a donation to             

the Foundation before year’s end. 

Sincerely, 

Jane Bell                                                                                                                    
President, Fulton Public Schools Foundation                                                                                      

 
 

2022 Board of Directors 

Officers  

Donald (Doc) Kritzer, President 

Anna Galbreath, Vice President 

Glenn Harris, Treasurer 

Jane Bell, Secretary 
 

Directors 

Jan Bailey 

Fred Binggeli 

John Blattner  

Joe Davis 

Martha Hogan 

Nancy Hanson 

Janet Trowbridge 

Julia Uhls 

Linda Williams 
 

Ex Officio Members 

Dr. Ty Crane, Superintendent 

Kathy Richey Liddle, Executive Director 

 

Thank you to Susan Krumm 

and Vicki McDaniel for supporting the               
Foundation and serving on the Board                   

for the past six years. 



The 1st 

Annual 

Fulton 

Public 

School 

Founda-

tion Golf 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

     THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS LAST YEAR!             PAGE 3 

Our sincere THANKS and appreciation to the following individuals and companies who supported the                    

Foundation, at the Hornet Foundation Circle Level, during 2020.                                                              

We would also like to thank all other donors that contributed to the Foundation to help us fulfill our mission. 

COPPER LEVEL ($250-$499)  River Region Credit Union  Doug & Linda Williams 

Kim & Trish Alexander  Nancy Robbins   

Ameren Missouri  Wade & Cynthia Russell  SILVER LEVEL ($1,000 - $2,499) 

Ryan Back  Joan D. Sampson  David Clapp & Jane Bell * 

Byron & Monique Bagby  David & Mary Shively *  Dick Davis * 

Michael & Jan Bailey  Jim & Debbie Small  Joe D. Holt & Virginia A. Young * 

Mike & Teri Basnett *  The Callaway Bank  Charlie & Jo James * 

Diane Burre Ludwig *  Jack & Betsy Tutt *  Doc Kritzer 

David & Dana Burre  Sharon Baysinger Warren  Moser's Foods 

Central Bank *  William Woods University  Joe & Jane Selby 

Coldwell Banker Niedergerke & Co.     

Jerry & Janet Danuser  BRONZE LEVEL ($500-$999)  GOLD LEVEL ($2,500 - $4,999) 

Derek Ebersole  John Bell *  Dollar General Distribution Center 

Connie & David Epperson *  B-Line Engraving   Fulton Rotary Club 

Nola Garner  Dr. Jacque & Karen Cowherd *   

Michael Gilman  Ned & Esther Digh *   

Larry Graves  Edward Jones - Andy March   

Adam & Michelle Hans  Charles & Anna Galbreath   

HLW Builders, Inc.  Glove Con, Inc.   

Patricia Hansen  Rick Gohring *   

Betty Lewis  Herman & Jane Hall   

Jerry & Maurine Long  Marcia Hamilton   

John & Lois Long  Sue Harris *   

Joe & Amanda March  Susan Krumm *   

Ron & Janice McDaniel *  Rod & Janet Latty *   

Vicki & Mike McDaniel *  Bryant Liddle & Kathy R Liddle   

Nabholz  Sue Lippincott *   

Henry & Barbara Niles *  Maupin Funeral Home   

Matt Rose & Emily Omohundro  Rick & Molly Means *   

Peak Performance  Dr. Rick & Kathy Omohundro   

Steven & Tamara Pann  Charlie & Nancy Riley *   

Ken & Jackie Pritchett  Chad & Julie Uhls *   

Tim Rice  Westminster College   

Hornet Foundation Circle  

Membership Levels 

Platinum Level - $5,000 and above 

Gold Level - $2,500 to $4,999 

Silver Level - $1,000 to $2,499 

Bronze Level - $500 to $999 

Copper Level - $250 to $499 

                                                                                                                             

* indicates Charter HFC Member                                                                                                 
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The 1st 

Annual 

Fulton 

Public 

School 

Founda-

tion Golf 

Piano Anywhere! 
Fulton High School 
Laurey Railton 

Students in the Piano Lab course will earn basic skills of 
playing piano. This grant will provide portable roll-up 
keyboards for students to check out to take home. It will 
allow students without at home pianos to continue        
building their skills through additional practice. 

Using PCR and Electrophoresis Gel for 
Classroom Instruction in Biology and    
Genetics 
Fulton High School 
Liz Schwab and Casie Farmer 

Students in three FHS science classes will earn about 
the biology of all living things. This project purchases 
equipment to expand genetic typing units in Biology            
and Genetics classes. 

Active Learning with Future Innovators                      
Continuation Grant (2nd Year)                              
Fulton Early Childhood Center                                
Shannon Forbis 

This project will provide student materials needed to   
fully implement the HighScope Curriculum providing 
high quality hands-on learning experiences in a small 
group setting. Funds will replenish supplies for a                 
gardening project and purchase new materials to                
expand student learning. 

Learning with LEGOS 
Bartley School                                                          
Nikki Long and Sharon Wright 

This project provides an educational LEGO set,                     
including lessons and activities, to promote 4th grade 
students’ fundamental STEM understanding of simple 
and powered machines, structures and mechanisms. 

Ready for Kindergarten                                           
Fulton Early Childhood Center 
Jen Meyerhoff, Director of the FECC 

  

The Fulton Early Childhood Center facility/staff will               
obtain materials, supplies, and resources to help                    
prepare Pre-K students for their upcoming kindergarten 
experience. This project will focus on the social and 
emotional development of Pre-K students. 

Empty Bowl Fundraiser                                         
Fulton High School                                                      
Bee Brooks and Megan Davis 

Students will create food-safe ceramic bowls in their 
FHS art classes. During the FHS Fine Arts Night,       
attendees may contribute $10 for soup in their choice              
of these bowls. They may keep the bowl and the                           
proceeds of the fundraiser will go to the local food bank. 

Bush Bus Buddies                                                
Bush School                                                                     
Whitney Eastwood, Debra Hunter                                  
and Kylie Lane 

Kindergarten students will take field trips throughout                 
the school year in the local community or surrounding 
communities. The field trips will vary from learning               
experiences to service learning projects that focus on 
giving back to others. 

  

  

  

  

Classroom Grants  - Funding the Future                                                                               
10 Foundation grants are being funded during the 2021-2022 school year                                         



 

 

 

 
 

    

     2021-2022 CLASSROOM GRANTS continued                    Page 5 

Kinder Space                                                   
Bush School                                                        
Whitney Eastwood, Debra Hunter                      
and Kylie Lane 

This project will provide a Makerspace area in each                        
kindergarten classroom. The area will incorporate                         
engineering and crafting materials, STEM tasks, technology, 
robotics, and more. The hands-on experiences will be used 
for whole group, small group, and individual exploration. 

I-Pads in the Classroom                                    
Continuation Grant (2nd Year)                          
McIntire School                                                    
Alison White, Michelle Moore 

Students will have the opportunity to bring more creativity 
across the curriculum, along with helping the teacher                  
formatively assess their learning. Students will be able to 
integrate, problem solve, and use collaboration skills more 
effectively. 2 additional classroom I-pads/cases to be                
purchased. 

Ed and Jean Avra Classroom History 
Grant:                                                       
Exploring World War I                                  
Fulton High School                                             
Rose Bethell 

This cross-curricular experience will impact 65 sophomore 
students who are enrolled in World History Honors and       
English II Honors. Students will visit the World War I                   
Museum and Memorial in Kansas City, MO. This field                
experience will help students better understand the impact 
of WWI on the course of history.  Students will have the                      
opportunity to interact with over 300,000 objects and                        
documents promoting students’ personal connections to     
history. 

  

  

Top:  Bush Bus Buddies Grant - learning experiences 

to service learning projects that focus on giving back 

to others 

Right:  Empty Bowl Fundraiser, Fulton High School-

raising money for the local food bank 

Active Learning with 

Future Innovators                      

Fulton Early Childhood 

Center - high quality 

hands-on learning 

experiences in small 

group settings                            



 

 

  

     Page 6                                                             CLASS REUNIONS  

 

 

Planning Your Class Reunion? 

Let the Fulton Public Schools Foundation help!    

Visit our website at FultonSchoolsFoundation.org to learn how the Foundation can help with your reunion.   

CLASS REUNION CHAIRS - Please send your reunion dates to us                       

and we will add them to our website and Facebook pages.  

Contact Kathy Richey Liddle, FHS ‘77,  Executive Director, at                                  

573-220-2209 or ExDir@FultonSchoolsFoundation.org.  We will help                   

publicize your reunion details and can even help find your lost classmates.   

Reunion gifts - Where does your money go? 

Using donations wisely to enhance student learning is a key focus of the Foundation and classroom 

grants are a cornerstone program of our organization. Class reunion gifts help fund these grants. The 

classroom grant projects bring innovation, expanded learning opportunities, and unique learning                   

experiences to Fulton Public School students. So far, through generous donations, the Foundation                

has funded in excess of 120 classroom grants totaling more than $100,000.  

 

 

  

 

Class of 1971 - 50th 

Class reunion raised 

$110 to help fund 

the classroom grant 

program. 

Class of 1996 - 25th Class Reunion raised $1,410  for the 

Fulton Public Schools Foundation classroom grant project 

Due to COVID, the Class of 1970 cancelled 

their 50th reunion last year.  Unfortunately, 

they were also unable to meet in 2021.   

Their classmates mailed in their donations 

to the Foundation and contributed $2,040 

toward the Foundation’s classroom grant 

project.  Pictured:  FPSF Executive Director, 

Kathy Richey Liddle, Mona Bartley ’70 and 

Marilyn Whitehead ’70. 

http://fultonschoolsfoundation.org/
mailto:ExDir@FultonSchoolsFoundation.org?subject=FPSF
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   2021                                                
Class  Reunion Gifts 

Linda Allen ’70 

Class of 1970 Anonymous Gifts 

Mona Schmid Bartley ’70                                                                     

Mike Battles ’70                                                                                 

Bob Carmichael ’70                                                                           

Jack Cloud ’70 

Mona Barrow Ferrugia ’70                                                                             

Vicki Vaughn Fritz ’70 

Steve Harding ’70 

John Humphreys ’70 

 

 

 TOTAL CLASS OF ‘71  

      GIFT   $110! 
 

 

Class of 1996 Anonymous Gifts 

Jeremy & Melanie Long                       ‘      j      

Czeschin ’96 

Geneva Johnson Briner ’96 

Steven Elley ’96 

Heather Hall Hawn ’96 

 

 

 

 

Jerry Klinginsmith ’70 

Vicki Backer McDaniel ’70 

Dennis  McKee ’70                                                                             

Mike Millard ’70                                                                                            

Susan Sanford Pappas ’70 

Bruce Ragan ’70                                                                                  

Frances Boldwin Vaughn ’70                                                

Marilyn Rankin Whitehead ’70 

Rebecca Jones Young ’70                                                             

     TOTAL CLASS OF ‘70 GIFT  

$2,040! 
 

 

Dr. Ramona Dobson ’71 

Class of 1971 Anonymous Gifts 

 

 

Melody Lepley ’96 

Ryan Link ’96 

Dr. Karen Wilkinson McHargue ’96 

Rev. Heather Johnston Patten ’96 

    TOTAL CLASS OF ‘96 GIFT  

                  $1,410! 
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The Fulton Public Schools Foundation Scholarship        

is funded by the Fulton Public Schools Foundation. 

Requirements for this scholarship include                          

attendance at an accredited college, university or                    

technical school, have a minimum cumulative GPA 

of 2.5, and maintain a minimum of 90% attendance 

rate. 

The 2021 Fulton Public Schools Foundation                

Alumni Scholarship recipients were Lima Sherzad 

and Kayanna Gaines. Lima is attending Missouri 

University in Columbia and Kayanna is attending 

Missouri Southern State University in Joplin. 

The Sylvia K. Blattner Scholarship Award                                                                                                                                        

was established in 1962 by Curtis E. Blattner in memory of his wife, Sylvia,           

and has been awarded since that time. Students are selected who have a              

desire and ability to achieve a college degree, show good citizenship, and                

possess leadership skills. The Fulton Public Schools Foundation serves                        

as the manager of these funds. 

The 2021 recipient of the Sylvia K. Blattner Scholarship Award was Jack 

Winterbower. Jack is attending the University of Missouri - Columbia. 

The Jack Garner Memorial Music Scholarship                                                                                   

was established upon the death of Jack Garner, a former Fulton High 

School music teacher, in 1986. The scholarship is for a graduating               

senior of the Fulton High school who declares an intention to study               

vocal music in College, including vocal music education. The Fulton 

Public Schools Foundation is pleased to serve as a manager of these 

funds. 

The 2021 recipient of the Jack Garner Memorial Music Scholarship was 

Lilli Moreland.  Lilli is attending the University of Missouri - Columbia. 

The Foundation manages and funds several scholarships. These awards are given each spring. 

If you would like to donate to one of these scholarships or endow a new scholarship fund                     

contact us for more information. Congratulations to the following students that received                  

scholarships in May of 2021. 

Jack Winterbower 

Lilli Moreland 

Lima Sherzad Kayanna Gaines 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jean Avra 

Ed and Jean Avra Classroom History Grant & Scholarship  

The Ed and Jean Avra Classroom History Grant & Scholarship was  

established upon the death of Eva Jean Avra. Recipients of the             

scholarship are to be graduating seniors of Fulton High School who 

announce an intention to enter the teaching profession and plan to             

attend a Missouri 4-year institution of higher education. The first                 

funds will be distributed this spring.    

In addition to the scholarship, the Avra Trust funds an annual                    

classroom History Grant at the Fulton High School. 

Scholarship Applications?   Where and how to apply? 

Fulton High School seniors should check with their counselor’s office to get applications for all                       

scholarships available. Applications for the scholarships managed by the Fulton Public Schools                   

Foundation will be available the first part of January 2022. 

The Blattner Family Scholarship 

The Blattner family is funding a new scholarship to honor the contributions and services of the              

Blattner Family and specifically, of Howard Douglas Blattner, Sr. and Howard Douglas Blattner, Jr., 

to the school district through years of service to the Fulton Public Schools Board of Education and 

dedication to the Fulton Public Schools.    

The annual profits from the Trust will fund annual scholarships in the names of Howard Douglas 

Blattner, Sr. and Howard Douglas Blattner, Jr.    

The Blattner family has selected the Fulton Public Schools Foundation to serve as the trustee of 

these funds. The Foundation expects to begin awarding the Blattner Family scholarship within the 

next few years. 
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Posthumously, Jack Garner was inducted in the Educator Hall of Fame. Mr. Garner 

was hired by the Fulton Public Schools at the beginning of the 1963 school year as 

the first full-time vocal music teacher. Jack started the Chamber Choir, known today 

as the Chamber Singers, in 1965. He taught music until the 1973-1974 school year.  

Upon his death, the Jack Garner Memorial Music Scholarship was formed in 1986 

and the Foundation is pleased to serve as manager of these funds.   

Carol Robertson was inducted into the Fulton Public Schools Foundation Educators 

Hall of Fame. Carol taught at the Fulton Public Schools for 30 years. At the high 

school she taught general and honors biology, chemistry, honors genetics and           

honors advanced biology. She was awarded Teacher of the Year for the Fulton 58 

District and received the Outstanding Biology Teacher Award given by the National 

Association of Biology Teachers. Among the many awards and honors Carol has 

received, she received the highest award for science teachers in the country, the 

2015 Presidential Award for Excellence in mathematics and Science Teaching 

(PAEMST) - the Missouri awardee for high school science.   

The second Alumni Hall of Fame honoree was Bil Jackson. Even though Bil left Fulton 

High to attend Interlochen Arts Academy his senior year, the Class of 1977 claims him 

as one of their own. Bil has been acclaimed as one of the premier clarinetists of our 

time. He has long been featured as a soloist with numerous orchestras and chamber 

music festivals throughout the country. His career began with the Honolulu Symphony 

as principal clarinetist at age 19 and  he was the only person to win the International 

Clarinet Competition twice. Bil recently retired as Associate Professor of Clarinet at 

the Blair School of Music at Vanderbilt University.   

Judge Gene Hamilton, FHS ‘60, was inducted posthumously into the Alumni Hall of 

Fame at the Gala. In 1970 Judge Hamilton was appointed prosecutor by the Governor 

when he returned from serving in the Army. While serving as prosecutor he also was 

in private practice. He was elected in 1982 as 13th Judicial Circuit Judge. Throughout 

his career he was appointed by the MO Supreme Court to chair the Committee               

drafting Criminal Rules for the Court and recognized numerous times by the Missouri 

Bar and the Missouri Bar Association Foundation. Judge Hamilton retired in 2010.  

During his career he tried more than 500 cases.  

    

   Page 10                                                                          GALA 2021                                                                         

On August 7, 2021 the Foundation Gala was held at Westminster College. This event was one we 

had attempted to hold since 2020. Because of COVID the event was postponed several times. The           

following members of the Fulton Public Schools Foundation Alumni and Educator Hall of Fame were 

inducted.  Event photos can be found at:  http://fultonschoolsfoundation.org/the-gala-2021 

Gene Hamilton 

Bil Jackson 

Carol Robertson 

Jack Garner 
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HALL OF FAME HONOREES OVER THE YEARS 

 

                                         Alumni Hall of Fame                                                                                 Educator Hall of Fame  

 

Join Honorary Chairs,                                               
Verdis and Moriah Lee,    

    to honor the following alumni who will be                   
inducted into the  

Alumni Hall of Fame:   

Michael Kim, ’82 - formally with ESPN and 
current anchor at Stadium, a multi-platform                          

sports network, and  

Dr. David Durst, ’73 - plastic surgeon from 
Huntsville, Alabama  

 and the following educators into the  

     2019 

Coach Bob Fisher 

Pat Grubb 

Jane Hall 

Billie Taylor 

 

    2021 

Jack Garner 

Carol Robertson 

              2018 

MG Byron S. Bagby  ’74 

William (Bill ) Baker ’71 

Mila Islam-Majeed ’97 

Dr. Jerry D. Kennett ’65 

         2019 

John Ferrugia ’69 

Rick Means ’73 

          2021 

Judge Gene Hamilton ’60 

Bil Jackson ’77 

Educator Hall of Fame:    

Mrs. Joan Sampson - retired FHS teacher and                                                                                                      
posthumously, Bob Hogan - former Principal at Center School, McIntire Elementary and FHS.  

Miss Marjorie Castle began teaching at West School in 1923. In 1932 she received 

her Bachelor of Science degree in Education and life certificate to teach in the                    

elementary school.  She continued to teach 3rd, 4th and 6th grades until 1962. In 

1962, after having devoted half-time to the principal’s work for 19 years, she was 

assigned to full time principal at West School and then at McIntire. Miss Castle                

devoted her life to the students she taught and retired in 1966 after teaching and 

serving as Principal for 43 years. We were honored to posthumously induct her into 

the Foundation’s Educator Hall of Fame.  

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!   GALA 2022 

Marjorie Castle 
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2021 donations to the FPSF given in memory 

and in honor of the following: 

Shari Means Memorial Read-Aloud Libraries   
 

Shari James Means, FHS ’77, taught in the Fulton Public School 

District for many years before teaching education at William Woods 

University. Shari’s family chose to use memorial funds, given to the               

Foundation, to provide read-aloud libraries for first-year elementary 

teachers in the district.   

Jean Avra  Bob Acree '57            Judy Bland    

Barbara Liddle Cox ’71                                                Jack Garner    Elaine Gordon '55  

Dorothy Hackmann                                        Darren Hampton '87   Wilma Gilger Jones '68  

Carl Lee ’56    Shari James Means ’77  Brent Millard '72  

John Newsom '67         Edward Rice Kenny Richey ’77 

Edith Romaine Schmid             Marianne Stone '47          Richard (Dick) Wilson 

IMO gifts from Class of ’70 reunion gifts: Mary Lynn Battles, Wanda Jett, Barry Maupin, Robert              

Richmond and Tana Rouse Jasper.  Class of 70 gifts made IHO: Jeff Battles and Mrs. Books 

IMO gift from Class of ’96 reunion gifts: Pat Mudd   Class of ’96 gifts made IHO: Linda Williams 

On November 8th Shari’s 

parents, Charlie and Jo 

James, along with several   

of Shari’s friends, Mary  

Osburn and Kathy Richey 

Liddle, delivered the Shari 

Means Memorial Read 

Aloud Libraries to the    

2021 recipients. 

 

Pictured L/R:  Front Row:  Mary Osburn, Rob Fisher, Nichole Murphy, Olivia Moritz, Jonna Neterer, Elizabeth Kasubke, Kacie Johnson, 
Jo James,  Back Row:  Jason Stanley, Kaitlyn Chew, Summer Woodside, Mackenzie Austin, Kathy Richey Liddle and Charlie James                         
Not Pictured:  Sky Fischer, Ashley Huff and Brooklyn Bledsoe  

Shari James Means 



The 1st 

Annual 

Fulton 

Public 

School 

Founda-

tion Golf 

 

 

  

  From the Superintendent — Dr. Ty Crain 
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It has been challenging times over the past couple of years for everyone, but               

Fulton Public Schools continues to look to the future. Proposition S passed in the 

summer of 2020 and continues to take shape across the district. This past                   

summer all three elementary schools were equipped with secure entrances to     

increase safety for staff and students. Plumbing and electrical upgrades were     

completed and the parking lots at Bush and McIntire were resurfaced and                  

improved. Over winter break, teams will begin to mobilize for the high school  project scheduled for  

completion in May of 2023. This project will include upgrades in plumbing and electrical across the  

building, theater renovations with a new lobby, and a second gym with additional restrooms and            

administrative offices at the new entrance. Meanwhile, the design team is developing the plans for             

improvements at Fulton Middle School including a secure entrance, additional classrooms, plumbing, 

and electrical upgrades, along with a renovation of the pole barn. It is exciting to improve existing                 

facilities while expanding for new and improved opportunities to better serve our students.  

The Fulton Board of Education is working to finalize and adopt a new strategic plan. The plan will be      

utilized to guide the actions of administration and staff over the next five years with a focus on                       

continuous improvement. As part of this work, the district has made a commitment to K-12 literacy with 

the adoption and alignment of core resources. Along with a significant financial commitment, teachers 

have been training throughout the school year to effectively implement new instructional strategies. We 

all know literacy is key to educational success.  

Again, these are challenging times, but with the support of the community, families, and students, Fulton 

Public Schools continues to focus on tomorrow and success for all students. We are thankful for all of 

you that donate to the Fulton Public Schools Foundation. Your contributions benefit the teachers, the 

students and the District. 

 

Fulton Public Schools Board of Education 

Left to Right:  Leah Baker, Joe Davis, Connie Epperson, Robert Vaughn, Jackie Pritchett,                                                             

Andy Bonderer and Emily Omohundro 
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The 1st 

Annual 

Fulton 

Public 
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Founda-

tion Golf 

Your donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. More than that, your donations are used 

to help the children in the Fulton Public Schools receive a world class education. Your unrestricted             

donation will be of great benefit as we are able to direct it to the area of greatest current need.  

Our Classroom Grant program is an area where your donation can always have a significant impact. 

Donors are always welcome to designate their gift for the school, program or project of their choice. 

The FPS Foundation is a 501(c)(3) foundation and tax-receipts are issued for all gifts. 

Mail your check to Fulton Public Schools Foundation, P.O. Box 695, Fulton, MO 65251 

GIVE ONLINE:  Go to http://fultonschoolsfoundation.org and click on the “Donate 
Online” button. 

 

    

                                 SUPPORT THE FOUNDATION  

Every year in October, the National Association of Secondary School                  

Principals (NASSP) designates one National Principal of the Year during   

National Principals Month. This year Beth Houf, Fulton Middle School's     

principal, was chosen! 

Beth Houf 

                                         Beth Houf has been the principal for Fulton Middle School since 2015. In                    

        February 2021, the Missouri Association of Secondary School Principals  

        selected Houf as the 2021-2022 Jim L. King Missouri Middle School                       

        Principal of the Year. 

Houf is a co-author of the book "Lead Like a PIRATE: Make School Amazing for Your Students and 

Staff." She also serves as a facilitator for the Missouri Department of Elementary and Secondary                 

Education Leadership Academy, providing monthly training to state educational leaders. 

 

Fulton Middle School Principal named                                                          

2022 National Principal of the Year 

Congratulations to Beth Houf, the Fulton Middle School and the Fulton School District! 

Join us on Facebook every Friday!  

Blasts from the past! 

https://www.facebook.com/

FultonSchoolsFoundation 
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                                                    THERE’S A NEW HORNET IN TOWN 

October 1, 2021 marked the Foundation’s                       

3rd annual charity golf tournament.    

Thank you to all the golfers and our sponsors!   

Photos can be found at fultonschoolsfounda-

tion.org/annual-golf-tournament-charity 

 

Thank you to the following SPONSORS! 

1 Canoe 2                   Edward Jones– Joe March The Mattress & Recliner Store 

Backer’s Potato Chip Co. Edward Jones - Jennifer Brady Truescape Landscaping, LLC 

Boyd and Boyd Fuller Jewelers and Associates Westminster Education Dept. 

Coldwell Banker Niedergerke & Co. Master Key Place HOA Doug and Linda Williams 

Debo Funeral Home Moser’s Foods Worth Clark Realty - Doc Kritzer 

Edward Jones - Andy March Saults Drug  

B-Line Engraving - Event Sponsor 

Nabholz Construction  - Lunch Sponsor 

Graham Insurance Agency - Hole-in-One Sponsor 

Scheppers Distributing - Beverage Sponsor  

Hole Sponsors: 

New Hornet Mascot! 

This summer the school district surveyed the faculty and 

staff to narrow down the various Hornet designs to five 

choices.   

 

The staff and students voted on the top five the first week     

of school.   

AND WE HAVE A WINNER! 

#It's a great day to be a Hornet!  

https://1canoe2.com/
https://www.edwardjones.com/us-en/financial-advisor/joe-march
https://fultonmattress.com/
http://www.backerchips.com/
https://www.edwardjones.com/us-en/financial-advisor/jennifer-brady
https://truescapemo.com/
https://www.boydtitle.com/
https://fuller.jewelershowcase.com/
https://www.wcmo.edu/
https://www.coldwellbanker.com/coldwell-banker-niedergerke-%26-co-12123c?utm_source=GMB&utm_medium=Website
http://www.masterkeyplace.com/contact.htm
https://www.dignitymemorial.com/funeral-homes/fulton-mo/debo-funeral-home/6749?utm_source=google_my_business&utm_medium=organic
https://www.mosersfoods.com/
https://worthclark.com/
https://www.edwardjones.com/us-en/financial-advisor/andy-march
https://www.mygnp.com/pharmacies/saults-drug-store-inc-fulton-mo-65251/
http://blineengraving.com/
https://nabholz.com/locations/missouri/columbia/
https://www.grahaminsuranceagency.net/
https://nhscheppers.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P.O. Box 695, Fulton, MO 65251 

573-220-2209                                                                                                                                                                                      
www.fultonschoolsfoundation.org 

 
 

Please detach and return with your donation to FPSF, P.O. Box 695, Fulton, MO  65251 

Thank  you! 

P.O. Box 695                    

Fulton, MO  65251             

573-220-2209                                                

Your donations are used to help the students in the Fulton Public Schools receive a world class education.   
 

I would like to donate $________     ____Once   or  ____Pledge ____  Time(s) per _________ (month/year)     

Payment Options:     _____Bill me       _____Cash          _____Check         _____Credit/Debit     

Card #___________________________   Exp. Date __________   CVV #__________    Zip Code ________ 
 

Signature_____________________________________________   Date____________________________    

Name:___________________________________________________________________ 

Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 

Email:___________________________________  Phone:_________________________ 

———————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Thank you for your donation to the Fulton Public Schools Foundation!                                                                                                                    

Mail your check or credit/debit information to the FPSF, P.O. Box 695, Fulton, MO  65251.                                                                                                                             
fultonschoolsfoundation.org 


